1994年

全国高中升学预

北京出版社

北京出版社

1994年全国高中升学 预考试题和解答精选

英语

山军 田野 程飞 枫雄 杨克选编

(京) 新登字 200号

图书在版编目 (CIP) 数据

1994年全国高中升学预考试题和解答精选: 英语/山军等选编。一北京:北京出版社,1994.11

ISBN 7-200-02378-7

I. 19… II. 山… III. 初中-英语课-升学参考资料 IV. G 634

中国版本图书馆 CIP 数据核字 (94) 第 12921 号

1994 年全国高中升学预考试题和解答精选——英语 1994 NIAN QUANGUO GAOZHONG SHENGXUE YUKAO SHITI HE JIEDA JINGXUAN——YINGYU 山军、田野、程飞、枫雄、杨克、冼编

> 北京出版社出版 (北京北三环中路6号) 邮政编码: 100011 北京出版社总发行 新华书店北京发行所经销 北京朝阳广益印刷厂印刷

787×1092毫米 32 开本 6.25 印张 135 000 字 1994年12 月第 1 版 1994年12 月第 1 次印刷 印数 1—4 000 ISBN 7-200-02378-7/G·714 定 价: 4.00 元

目 录

试题部分

天津市	(1)
福建省	(20)
石家庄市	(40)
南京市・・・・・・	(50)
合肥市	(79)
南昌市	(96)
郑州市	(113)
武汉市	(128)
广州市	(147)
成都市	(161)
Acres Andre Same 25	
解答部分	
群 答 部 分 天津市······	(180)
	(180) (181)
天津市	
天津市····································	(181)
天津市····································	(181) (182)
天津市 福建省 石家庄市 南京市 合肥市 南昌市	(181) (182) (184)
天津市····································	(181) (182) (184) (185)
天津市 福建省 石家庄市 南京市 合肥市 南昌市	(181) (182) (184) (185) (187)
天津市····································	(181) (182) (184) (185) (187) (188)

试题部分——如此

天津市

1.	单项填空	(共	40	小题,	计分	40)
----	------	----	----	-----	----	-----

A) 从 A、 B、 C、 D 中找出其划线部分与所给 单词 的划线部分读音相同的选项。

例: have almo A . e; u . 图 f; u . A

A. gave B. save C. hat D. made 答案是 C。

- 1. folk 1 sometimes late cometimes, 1
- A. roll B. floor C. rock D. found
- 2. machine masch . C
- A. technical B. politics C. even D. bicycle
- oracid. Che dreethe branches saistanwood. Education 11. 11
 - A. fearless B. parents C. entire D. inspire
- dold. resist and w D dold w lo & seed w A
- A. practise B. Thursday C. possible D. thus
 - 5. healthy
- A. worthy B. though C. weather D. wealthy
- B) 以下所给单词均不完整,从A、B、C、D中找出适当的字母或字母组合使其正确与完整。

例: alr_waidyd of . C betlym saw . O

B. ee and C. ie D. eu

答案是A。

6. veim lin bluow & dates bluow A

A. ia	B. io	C. ai	D. oi
7. twent	一代带	调告	
A. ith	B. eth	C. ieth	D. eith
8. rev	_lutionry	. =	
A. 0;0	_lutionry B. a;a	C. e;o	D. o;a
9. sat	_lite(%) {	國小 04 共) 3	
A. e. 1	B. a 1111	C.Cel 0 8	D. /al (A
10. pron	nction	1 。证据的同	財政部分議資和
A. u;i	B. u;a	C. ou;ia	D. u;ia
C) 从A、	B、C、D四个	选项中,选出	可以填入空白处
的正确答案。			答案是C。
例: He co	omes late son	netimes,?	1. folk
A. is he	C rock	B. isn't he	· Iloa · A
C. comes	he	D. doesn't	nhesem, .S
答案是D。	es C. even	al B. politic	A. technic
11. The	tree,the bra	nchesare	almost bare
(秃) is a ver	y old one.	B. parent	. A. fearles
A. whose	B. of which	h C. where	D. to which
12. I'm s	orrymy u	mbrella is th	e same colour.
I mistook	_to be		5. healthy
A. it;my	B. yours; m	e C. his;min	e D. her; mine
13. Who	can you ima	gineto th	ie ball?
A. inviti	ng NEE	B. being i	nvited
C. was in	nvited	D. to be i	nvited
14. She	got up late,	otherwise sh	ethe first
train.			答案是A。
A. would	catch	B. wouldn	't miss

C. would have caught D. would have missed
15. I should have rung you up, but Iyou
telephone number. Desiniongasib siel ell .10
A. hadn't lost B. have forgotten
C. wouldn't remember D. didn't know
16so late worried her mother.
A. Mary stayed up B. Mary's staying up
C. Mary staying up
D. That Mary staying up
17. He is delighted to have the examination
A. got through
C. seen through D. passed through
18,the children have to stay at home.
A. For a cold day B. Being a cold day
C. The weather was cold build off begled
D. The day being cold tadrodwill A
19. You his skating shoes without asking
him yesterday. beirrow_ saw dalma and .es
A. ought not to have taken quals for blues and
B. ought to not have taken a la language.
C. should not take a bluod ed 11 boxes.
D. mustn't take
20. —Have you got everything ready for the
meeting? mid morl rowers an answer from him ?gnitem
mo Yes, but we need it habbon adol D
A. another three chairs and on any enad. (
B. other three chairs

C. three another chai	rs synth bindy
D. three chairs other	
21. He felt disappoi	nted when he found out
they had gone swimming	him. laol t'nbad A
A. except B. beside	s C. but D. without
	irst is supposed to win the
A. Anybody	B. She
	D. Whoever
	g is very beautiful, John
I'm glad	to hear that.
A. Not at all	B. No, not so good
C. Thank you	D. I don't think so
24. WasBill,p	olayed basketball very well,
helped the blind man	across the street?
A. it; who; that	B. that;that;who
C. this; who; who	D. which; that; that
25. Mrs Smith was_	worried about her son;
she could not sleep at ni	ghty and of ion trigue . A.
A. great B. a little	C. a bit D. not a little
26. Asked if he coul	d come to the party that
A. nobody said anyth	nings soy sysH05
B. they didn't get an	answer from him anilesm
C. John nodded his l	nead and left the room
D there was no ans	Wernda send three charaw

27. I made the news___to my classmates.

A. know B. known C. to know D. knowing
28. His failure in the exam suggested that he
harder at his lessons.
A. had not worked B. work
C. hasn't worked D. shouldn't work
29. How do you like the hat Geacetoday?
A. wearing B. puts on
C. has on D. is dressed
30you will succeed or not
A. Whether; depend on how hard you work
B. Whether; depends on how hard you work
C. If;depends on how you work hard
D. What; depends on how you work hard
31useful information we have got!
A. What B. What an C. What a D. How
32. My parents me to do the housework fo
them. Rullions down D
A. suggested B. hoped
C. wished D. arranged(安排)
33. —What is Tom like? Idong ediant ediant
—He a a land A
A. is my cousin B. is a clever boy
C. isn't very handsome D. is very well
34. I asked him how long hehome.
A. had been back B. had backed
C. had returned D. had come back
35. I don't think possible to master a foreign
5

ne	A. this B. that C. it D. its
	36. The students in the class areyoung peo-
ple	between the ages of sixteen and twenty.
	A. most B. almost C. at most D. mostly
	37. Please write inclearly.
	A. pencil B. a pencil C. pencils D. a pen
	38. — It isn't going to rain is it?
	on you will succeed or not
	A. Yes,I don't hope so basque ladied W.A.
	B. Yes.it isn't wod no abases rediedW . 8
	C. No.I hope not now went no sbaeque 11 .3
	D. No,it doesn't would be abagabladW. C
	39. It is to travel by air than by water.
	A. a lot more exciting
	B. much more excited
	C. much exciting
	D. a lot more excited
	40. I suppose that he's no difficulty in working
out	the maths problem,?
	A. isn't he B. has he
	C. is he velo mei a D. don't I vm et A
	II. 完形填空(共 20 小题, 计分 30)
	阅读下面短文,掌握其大意,然后从41-60各题所给
	个选项中,选出一个最佳答案。
	下远项中,远面一个取住合条。 The captain of a ship and a merchant (商人)
	THE CAPITALL OF A SHIP AND A METCHANT (A)

were friends. The merchant had a young son, who

language without much memory work.

wanted to be a 41, so the captain took him for voyages in his ship.

One day, when the captain had 42 a voyage with a lot of money, the merchant told him that the price of iron had fallen, and made 43 that he should buy some with his money. "I'll 44 it in my storehouses for you 45 you return from your next voyage," said the merchant, "and perhaps the price of iron will go up and you will be able to sell it and get more money."

But while the captain was 46, the price of iron went up very 47, so the merchant sold it and kept the money. When the captain came back, his 48 friend told him that he was very sorry 49 the rats in his storehouses had eaten all the iron.

The captain knew that his friend was 50 lies, but he stayed 51 and said, "I knew that you had 52 with rats in your storehouses."

After a few days, the captain started 53 voyage, and when he reached a country a long way 54 his home, he left the merchant's son there. When he returned home 55 his voyage, he said to the merchant, "I'm very sorry, but during our voyage a bird 56 and carried your son away."

The merchant was very 57 and said, "Birds can not carry boys!" "And rats cannot eat iron," answered the captain. The merchant took the captain to a

58 ,who said,"The merc	hant must 59 the captain
the money which he got v	when he sold the iron, and
then the captain must 60	the merchant's son back
to him." teds mid blot in	
41. A. soldier	B. sailor to find soul lo
2521 C. tailor you mi il ha	D. merchant
42. A. come from	B. separated from or no
C. gone back from	D. turned back from
43. A. preparations	B. advices
C. the suggestion	D. the information
44. Al carry entry an an anw	B. keep at slidw ma
ige C. istayri blos tradous	went up very 47 blod to m
45. Al when sload sman a	B. since nearly yearon out
sorry 48 the littue 32 his	D. after ad ands mid blor
46. A. away	B. outse bad sethodorota
a C. in a board and t	D. going de la lors de la
47. A. higher	B. height began and had
C. high	D. highly
48. A. honest	B. dishonest
C. real	D. true
49. A. and	B. so out the amount
C. however	D. but a milital dentities
50. A. talking	B. speaking
C. telling	D. saying as hours, balds
51. A. calmina bas No	B. still made and and
herC. quiet or les lonnes	D. angry layed vities ion
52. A. trouble of door	B. matter Tuladas ada

	C. wrong this daily of	doid D. difficulty nio nito
		B. off next
	C. another	D. for the second
54.	A. from sham has a	B. far from
	C. of	D. far away
55.	A. and end	B. in the end
	C. on the end of	D. at the end of
56.	A. came down	B. fell down
	C. dropped down	D. sank down
57.	A. curious	B. puzzled
	C. interested	diD. angry all lo sessem
58.	A. lawyer low and ale	aliB. judge not retta deal
	C. secretary	D. official warb of elda
59.	A. offer and all as	B. lendares a si noidw
	C. give	D. pay bamen nosmol
60.	A fetch aulions and	B. bring libraisa ni sal
	C. take	D. send
	Ⅲ. 阅读理解(共 20 小题,	计分 40)
		后面的题目。从四个选项中,
	能回答所提问题或完成所给	

(A)

Every year scientists open more doors that lead to the secrets of new beneficial drugs (药)。

There is bacitracin, which was discovered by two scientists at a medical university. These two people, Dr.Frank Meleney and Miss Balbina Johnson, knowing that the human body had some kind of actin oin itself with which to fight infections(感染), began to search for the chemicals. In the hospital they examined badly infected wounds of people who had been hurt in accidents and made tests of the blood and the infected tissue (组织)。

Finally, in the wounds of a girl who had broken a leg bone, they found the useful germs(细菌)which seemed to be fighting the poisonous infection. They took some of these into the laboratory and from them developed cultures (培养物); that is, larger masses of the germs with which to experiment. At last, after long and painstaking work, they were able to draw from these germs a substance (matter) which is a germ destroyer. Dr. Meleney and Miss Johnson named it bacitracin—baci because the germ is, in scientific language, a bacillus and traci for Margaret Tracy, whose broken leg supplied the germ.

Bacitracin at first was used only locally(局部地); later the drug was developed into a solution(解决方法) that can be used to fight germs through the blood stream.

- 61. The main idea of this passage is that
- A. Dr Meleney and Miss Johnson were among the best scientists.
- B. the author wants to encourage medical students to be great scientists.
- C. two scientists discovered a new medicine

after hard work.

- D. a girl who had broken a leg bone provided the two scientists with some useful germs.
- 62. The first sentence of this passage means
- A scientists open more doors for others to come in and see the secrets of new drugs all the
- B. scientists no longer keep the secrets of new beneficial drugs.
- C. more and more new drugs are discovered by scientists with each passing year.
- D. there are no secrets of new drugs if you look and into them in a close way.
- refers to

-zibAi germs. He seems was B. wounds. d an bib I

10 Coinfections sanish or D. scientists, jadi baravoo

64. The drug bacitracin was named after media

boli A. a germ. boli a bina B. a person. Imum justa a

The C. an infection. To both A and Bonado of

65. In the early days of bacitracin, and anutoic

beat A. it was used in some local towns and cities would only. Beat and more roll table attended to the local towns and cities

B. it was a solution. He sele agovan and retted

C. it can be used through the blood stream.

D. it was possibly powdery (粉末的) and was put on particular parts of the body.

When I was about 12, I had an "enemy", a girl who liked to point out my shortcomings. Week by week her list grew; I was very thin, I wasn't a good student, I talked too much, I was too proud, and so on. I tried to bear all this as long as I could. At last, I became very angry. I ran to my father with tears in my eyes.

He listened to me quietly. Then he asked, "Are the things she said true—or not? Janet, didn't you ever wonder what you are really like? Well, you now have thet girl's opinion. Go and make a list of everything she said and mark the points that are true. Pay no attention to the other things she said."

I did as he told. To my great surprise, I discovered that about half the things are true. Some of them I couldn't change (like being very thin). But a great number I could—and suddenly I wanted to change. For the first time I got a fairly clear picture of myself.

I brought the list back to Daddy. He refused to take it. "That's just for you," he said. "You know better than anyone else the truth about yourself. But you have to learn to listen, not just close your ears in anger and feeling hurt. When something said about you is true, you'll find it will be of help to

you. Our world is full of people who think they know your duty. Don't shut your ears. Listen to them all, but hear the truth and do what you know is the right thing to do."

Daddy's advice has returned to me at many important moments. In my life, I've never had a better piece of advice.

- 66. Which do you think would be the best title for the passage?
 - A. Not An Enemy, But The Best Friend
- B. The Best Advice I've Ever Had
 - C. My Father againmostands and smos
- and D. My Childhood straw of and blot all
- 67. What does "Week by week her list grew" mean?
- A. Week by week she discovered more shortcomings of mine and pointed them out to me.
- B. She had made a list of my shortcomings and she kept on adding new ones to it so that it was growing longer and longer.
- cs v C. I was having more and more shortcomings as time went on.
- D. Week by week, my shortcomings grow more serious.
- 68. Why did her father listened to her quietly?
- A. Because he believed that what her daughter's "enemy" said was mostly true.
 - B. Because he had been so angry with his dau-